May 30th, 2019

Hesha Gamble, P.E. County Engineer 301 University Ridge Greenville, SC 29601

Re: Hala Court (Eastview Subdivision)

Mrs. Gamble.

Greenville Water has reviewed our records for the subject line subdivision with respect to our objection to County ownership of Hala Court. We have addressed the water pressure issues in the vicinity and have installed newer mains on State Park Road that serve this subdivision. We no longer take issue with Greenville County accepting this road as a public ROW.

We have confirmed during a recent field investigation that the existing water service lines do not run under the roadway, but reside in utility corridors behind the back of curb.

We are in preliminary negotiations with the home owners association to install a water main adjacent to Hala Court. If and when this water main extension happens Greenville Water will pull the necessary Greenville County encroachment permit, if applicable, at that time.

If you have any questions with this recommendation to take over the road please contact me directly at 241-6130.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Hattendorf

Director of Engineering

Cc: Jeff Boss

